

CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER

AUGUST 2003

21" ANNUAL CEDARWOOD YARD SALE

DATE: Saturday, September 13

TIME: 9:30 to 3:00 pm

RAIN DATE: Sunday, September 14

All Cedarwood Neighborhood residents are invited to participate in the Annual Cedarwood Yard Sale. To participate with your own sale and be listed on the map, please fill out the form on the back of this newsletter and send to Ellise Chitelman by September 6th.

The cost to participate is \$5.00 for association members and \$7.00 for non-members. If you wish to join the association, your 2003 dues may be included with the yard sale registration form.

The association will advertise in local newspapers, distribute flyers in the Waltham area, and provide maps to shoppers of all the participating yard sales. Past participants can attest to the turnout of shoppers and the great bargains!

If you have useful castoffs, we'll sell them at the Cedarwood White Elephant table where proceeds go to the Scholarship Fund. The white elephant table will be located in front of 94 Cedarwood Avenue. Please bring items there between 8:30 and 9:30 am on the day of the sale.

We will need volunteers to help sell items at the Cedarwood White Elephant Table. If you are interested in helping out, please call Ellie Lyman (899-7369) or Amy Eastwood (893-3783).

NOTE: Traffic may be heavy the day of sale

WELCOME TO OUR NEW NEIGHBORS!

Don & Britta McNemar - 75 Cedarwood Avenue Jason & Lori Gantt - 323 Florence Road Stephen & Kerry Conley - 105 Harland Road Todd Matta & Teresa Chory - 55 Virginia Road Rahm & Su Gummuluru - 81 Wetherbee Road Eric & Amanda Stastny-46 Wetherbee Road

25th ANNUAL NEIBORHOOD PICNIC— A GOOD TIME!

This year's Cedarwood Association Picnic held on June 21attracted a crowd of close to 90. There were many fun activities for both children and adults!

A bike, scooter, and stroller parade started off the events of the day. Thanks to our neighbor, Officer Kevin O'Connell, the traffic was blocked and the parade was escorted by police bicycle and motorcycle officers!

Prizes were given to the **best decorated bikes**. Congratulations to the winners: Michael Tiberio, Emily Tiberio and Hailey Huff. Each rider received an award for participating thanks to Gina Condon.

The soccer clinic was a big hit again this year—thanks to Claudio Lichtenthal, Mark Ainscow, Brooke Hayward and Peter Dobisz Facepainting was another extremely popular activity—thanks to the artistic talents of Susan Chicco!

New this year was the DJ providing music and karaoke. This definitely livened things up and provided great entertainment!

Thank you to all who brought **food** and to Jim Condon and Mark Hulliung for providing us with tasty hamburgers, hot dogs and veggie burgers.

Co-chairs Ellie Lyman and Amy Eastwood would like to thank all those listed above for their help as well as committee members Alexis Shaw, Brooke Hayward, Gina Condon and Janet Smith-Flaherty for their help planning and organizing the event. Special thanks to Alexis Shaw for arranging for the music, lending the bubble machine, and picking up the tables. Also, thanks to the Waltham Elks for lending the tables.

See you all next year!!





2003 CEDARWOOD SCHOLARSHIP AWARD

The recipient of the 2003 Cedarwood Association Scholarship is Jason Despres. Jason will be attending Dean College next year and we wish him the best of luck!

Thank you to all our donors and a special thank you to Hans & Sara Brings for their donation.

A reminder to Cedarwood residents who have young or teenage children, one requirement for scholarship eligibility is membership in the Association for any two consecutive years. Join now and your graduating senior will be eligible to apply for a scholarship.

SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT

Will Manning, chairperson, attended a Ward 7 meeting in June hosted by City Councilor Joe Giordano. Frank Ching, Waltham's Traffic Director gave a presentation and answered questions on traffic issues. A new issue which will be addressed at a future meeting (in the fall) is a proposed Rt. 128 rotary connector to Green Street (off Main Street across from Bear Hill Road).

OUR CITY COUNCILOR

Joe Giordano 781-209-8787

HOMEOWNER TIP OF THE MONTH

September is a great month to grow grass. Remember that the best defense against weeds is healthy lawn. Sprinkle grass in bare spots and water lightly. Fertilize if desired.

NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES DIRECTORY

Name:	Phone #:	Service:
Hans Brings	891-9993	R.E. Sales & Appraisals
Susan Chicco	647-4722	Decorative Painting
Jane Dobisz	893-5049	Financial Advising
Peter Dobisz	893-5049	Website Design, Maint
Stephen Gardner	899-9617	Carpentry & Repairs
Jim Giles	893-1717	Master Electrician-Res.
Ben Humphrey	373-1323	Computer Repair & Svc.
Judy Isaac	893~5356	Tutoring (Inc. SAT)
Leonard Kelly	899-0730	Window, Gutter Cleaning
Tim Kelly	894-8789	Electrician
John Khederian	899-8650	Civil Engineering, Design
Barbara LaCroix	899-5616	Dog Walking, Pet Sitting
Dianne Lombardi	899-1050	R.E. Sales & Marketing
Eileeen Mahoney	899-5186	Mary Kay Sales/Consltnt.
Kevin McLaughlin	894-2209	Appliance Svc & Repair
Mark Nardone	899-5996	Tree, Landscape, Plowing
Michael Shea	893-0112	Exterior & Interior Painting
Arsineh Solaimani	899-4763	Day Care Service

CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION OFFICERS

President: Janet Smith-Flaherty 82 Florence Rd. (891-9737)

Vice President: Hans Brings 117 Thornton Rd. (891-9993)

Treasurer: Ellise Ghitelman 7 University Park (891-9307)

Secretary: Alexis Shaw 124 Westgate Rd. (894-5298)

Former Newsletter editor has moved. Volunteer needed to edit our newsletter. Helpful to know Word or Publisher. Call Janet @ 891-9737.

2003 Yard Sale Registration/Membership Form			
Name:	Phone:		
Address:			
Yard Sale: \$5.00 for members	\$7.00 for non-members		
Membership Form			
Association Dues: \$8.00 for family Scholarship Fund Donation: \$			
l am interested in helping out on the: Summer Picnic Fall Yard Sale	Gardening CommitteeNew Neighbor CommitteeStreet Rep		
Send form to: Ellise Ghitelman, 7 University Park, Waltham 02453			